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April 10, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance making a supplemental appropriation of $204,695,669 to the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network (PSERN) Capital Fund. The Council placed a proposed levy measure on the April 2015 election ballot by the adoption of Ordinance 17993. The measure enabled voters to decide whether to approve a levy to pay for the replacement of the current public safety emergency radio system. King County voters approved that measure.

The total cost of the PSERN Project, including contingency, is estimated at $259,694,644. In the 2015/2016 Biennial Budget Ordinance 17941, the Council approved $54,998,975 for PSERN, of which $23,095,561 has been spent to date. The requested $204,695,669 in supplemental appropriation is the amount remaining from projected cost as illustrated in Attachment A to the ordinance and the Capital Appropriation Proposal.

The supplemental appropriation is needed in order to continue construction of the new network. This proposed ordinance will appropriate the money to the PSERN Capital Fund to pay for the capital portion of the project.  

This legislation is mandated by the levy ordinance and is an essential step in funding the construction of a new emergency communication system that will improve the safety of the public and our first responders. This addresses the King County Strategic Plan’s Safety and Justice as well as the Efficient, Accountable, Regional and Local Government Goals.




Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance. If you have any questions, please contact Valerie Ceban, Budget Analyst, Emergency Radio Communication Division, King County Information Technology, at 206-263-5791.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
   ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff 
[bookmark: _GoBack]                 Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget 
Tanya Hannah, Interim Chief Information Officer, King County Information 
Technology (KCIT)
David Mendel, Director, Emergency Radio Communication Division, KCIT
Valerie Ceban, Budget Analyst, Emergency Radio Communication Division, KCIT

